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October 2008, Volume 1, Issue 4                                                                              Newsletter of Fairfield Lodge # 206
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> "You exaggerate slightly, Bro. Tyler!"

AMT Dutch Masonic Journal - June 1998
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October 2008


1  6:00 pm Wayne County Shrine Club 


6  6:30 pm Supper Club


 6  7:30 pm Stated Meeting


7   7:00 pm 2nd Degree at West Salem


10 – 11 Grand Lodge


13 5:00 pm Practice Night


14 6:00 pm ILCHIP Event at Wayne City


18 8:30 am #3 Grand Lecturers School at Herrin


20 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


20 7:30 pm Stated Meeting


23 7:00 pm 3rd Degree at Flora; Eat at 6:00 pm


24 3:00 pm Valley of Danville AASR Fall Reunion


25 6:00 am Fall Breakfast Fundraiser


25 8:00 am Valley of Danville AASR Fall Reunion


29 7:00 pm Little Egypt Grand Lecturer’s Club








NOTES OF INTEREST


**  Wives are welcome to attend Supper Club


**  � HYPERLINK "http://www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html" ��www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html� The official website of Fairfield Lodge # 206


**  Deadline for November Newsletter Submissions: October 25





SICKNESS OR DISTRESS


Fortunately, there is no new sickness or distress that we are aware of. However, please continue to keep Worshipful Brothers Max Gray and Wayne Maddox in your thoughts and prayers.    





DID YOU KNOW?





Knight of St. John of Jerusalem: 





The original title of the Knights of Malta, and derived from the church and monastery built at Jerusalem in 1048 by the founders of the Order, and dedicated to St. John the Baptist.





Excerpt from 


An Encyclopedia of Freemasonry


By Albert G. Mackey, M. D. 33rd Degree








“There is nothing as stupid as an educated man if you get him off the thing he was educated in.” – Brother Will Rogers
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE


Brethren,


	I would like to thank everyone that came out for the 1st Annual Family Picnic. We enjoyed beautiful weather while we ate, played games, and had fellowship.


	The next social event planned for this year is a Masonic play called “December’s Rose.” This play is being presented by the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville at the Lodge here in Fairfield, and is open to the public. It will be on Saturday November 22 at 7:30 PM. This is yet another opportunity to get involved and have a good time. 				


              Fraternally,


	              Freddie Vaughan, Jr.


	              Marshal





FROM THE EAST





Greetings Brethren, and welcome to the October edition of our newsletter. Your lodge has been very busy over the last month. Our annual fundraiser at the Fall Fun Fest was the most successful to date, and despite higher costs and additional expenses, we still managed to raise more than any other year. We have continued to steadily improve, not only our facility with the ILCHIP program, but also our ability to bring this invaluable program to the public. A good time was had by all of the approximately thirty people who attended our 1st Annual Family Picnic, which is a good start. We have put in a ramp on the south side of the lodge, and while there is still a short piece of concrete to be laid connecting it to the sidewalk, and handrails to be put up, it is in and functional.


As you can see, your lodge has not been sitting idle, and there is yet more to come. Along with all of this increased activity has come increased interest in Freemasonry. As such, there will be much degree work coming up. Grand Lodge is also fast approaching, and will probably be concluded by the time you read this. So, be looking for a summary report of the proceedings of the governing body of our great fraternity. Also, now that we essentially have our ramp in, it is time for us to begin working on the installation of our elevator. Brethren, this project is one of the most important physical improvements we can make to our lodge, but we cannot successfully do it without your help and support. Fairfield Lodge #206 will also be hosting a #3 district school of instruction on Saturday November 1 at 8:30 a.m. with coffee and doughnuts before and lunch afterwards. This school is on the second section of the 3rd degree. So, if you interested in learning more about the most beautiful and impressive portion of our esoteric work, plan to attend this event. Finally, on Saturday November 22 at 7:30 p.m. the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville will present the Masonic play “December’s Rose” at the lodge in Fairfield. This play is open to the public and free of charge, although there will be a donation bowl available to those possessed of a generous spirit. I hope to see you at some of these upcoming events.      


		


Fraternally Yours, 


			Jason Kinsolving


			Worshipful Master        








SECRETARY’S REPORT





Greetings Brethren,


	Another summer season is on the way out and we are now working on the beautiful fall season. It won’t be long before this fiscal year is history and it is up to you, the membership, to elect officers for the coming year. There are certain duties and tasks, which each officer of the lodge is required to perform. I would like to go over my duties, as described in the By-Laws of our lodge.


	The Secretary shall keep a true and correct record of the proceedings of the lodge properly to be written; shall preserve in appropriate files all papers and documents relating thereto; shall keep separate accounts with each member of the lodge; shall conduct the lodge correspondence under the direction of the Worshipful Master; shall issue all summonses and notices when directed; shall make the necessary returns to the Grand Lodge; shall record in the minutes the names of all members in attendance at each stated or special communication; shall receive all moneys paid into the lodge, record the items and amounts in the minutes of each communication, and pay these over to the Treasurer without delay, taking his receipt therefore; shall keep a complete register of the members showing dates of initiation, passing, raising, affiliation, withdrawal, death, expulsion, or suspension; shall notify all committees of matters referred to them, and all petitioners of their election or rejection; shall have custody of the Lodge Seal and affix the same to all documents requiring verification; and make a full report of all his doings at each annual communication. I ask you all to study each officer and read his duties.  	


				


Fraternally,


				Delman Bradshaw


				Secretary        





FROM THE WEST


Greetings Brethren,


	I don’t have much to report on this month, though I would like to say that my family and I had a wonderful time at the family picnic. Those who couldn’t come missed a great day of fellowship. With that in mind, I would like say that such programs and events don’t come cheaply. But, without them the lodge would once again become stagnant and inactive. I am sure that none of us wish to see that. As such, the Finance Committee will be meeting to discuss ways in which we can fund the continued growth and development of our lodge, to the benefit of all of us and our community. I would urge all members to contribute toward this goal with their support and or ideas.   				


				Fraternally Yours,


				Shawn Wells


 				Senior Warden











FROM THE SOUTH


Greetings Brethren,


	October is here, but more important, Supper Club is back! By the time you read this the October Supper Club will have come and gone. So, if you missed the October meal, make it a point to show up in November. Supper Club always needs the support of our members. Besides, I’ve never had a bad meal at our lodge, plus you get the great fellowship that accompanies it.	I would also like to take time to thank everyone who helped make our booth at the Fall Fun Fest one of our most successful ever. I can’t recall the actual amount of money we ended up raising, but it was worth all of the hard work.


	The next time you are at lodge, make sure you check out the new door and ramp on the south side of the building. This project was a big improvement to our lodge, and was accomplished with a lot of fundraising and monetary donations from the members of our lodge. All of the brothers involved who donated labor, money, or both deserve a big pat on the back. The project still needs some finishing touches, but it’s still something that the brethren of Lodge #206 can be proud of. 													Fraternally Yours,


				Sheldon Bunting


				Junior Warden





FROM THE EDITOR





Greetings Fellow Brethren,


	By the time you read this newsletter, there have will been a lot of successful things happen this last month.  Fall Fun Fest was a success.  We had a decent number of people at our picnic, for it being the first one, and it was a lot of fun.  Our first supper club after summer was a success, after not having one for three months.  The upcoming pancake and sausage breakfast is one of our biggest money makers for the year.  If you cannot help at least support it by coming and bringing friends.   Do not forget our November Thanksgiving Meal.  Once again, the women are invited.  


For some of you who have not been to lodge for a while, come and see the new improvements.  We are constantly needing your support whether it be the supper club, lodge work, fund raisers, etc.  One of our biggest tools for communication is this newsletter and we are in need of supporters.  If you would like to be a supporter, please contact me.  Any amount is appreciated.  This is also your line to your brethren.  If you have anything you want to ad, please contact me.  Some of the long-time members who have not been to lodge for a while need to come and check out our younger members and the energy and work they have been doing for the lodge.  This is an exciting time to be a member of the Fairfield Lodge.  We have a handful of people who knock themselves out each month for the lodge and we need to make that a double handful.  


I am hoping everyone is enjoying their newsletter.  I am striving to improve it and make it better every month.  As a lot of you know, it is very time-consuming and takes a lot of my energy.  But I am honored to do it for the Lodge.  





               Fraternally Yours,


			Dan Kinsolving, Editor





Use Your Supper Club Coupon


And Bring A Friend





$1 OFF





Good For One Meal


Cut Along Dotted Line





ILCHIP COMMITTEE


Greetings Brethren,


	As of this date, approximately 70 kids have been through the ILCHIP program conducted by our lodge. The most recent event was held at the Wayne City Elementary School on 9/30/08. With one system, we were able to process 28 children in one and one-half hours. This is about one child every four minutes. Unfortunately, we had to turn people away for lack of time. So, we rescheduled another event.


	The next event will be at Wayne City Elementary School on October 14, 2008 from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. We should have three systems available, along with brothers from the Enfield Lodge for assistance. A couple of our Enfield brothers state that they have more than enough time to devote to this project. 


Fraternally,


Jason M. Barnhart





			





POINT OF INTEREST





FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE


& SUPPER CLUB


Greetings From Brother Joe,


	I want to thank all who helped with the Fall Fun Fest fundraiser. It was a huge success and exceeded last year’s profits. We will be having our annual Fall Pancake, Sausage, Biscuits, and Gravy fundraiser on Saturday October 25th. We will start serving at 6 AM. Call me, or stop by the Body Shop, and let me know if you can help out! 


	Supper Club has started up again, and if you weren’t there, you missed a great meal prepared by Worshipful Brother Jimmy Taylor and his helpers. It was good to see the ladies and guests in attendance. Our next Supper Club, in November, will be a turkey dinner with all the fixings prepared by the officers of the lodge. The cost will be $5 a person; remember to bring your wife. I hope to see everyone at the pancake breakfast!   


	 


				Fraternally Yours,


Worshipful Brother


				Joe Pearce        





NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS


    Dan Kinsolving              Jason Kinsolving


    Jonah Kinsolving           Jake Kinsolving   


    Brad Koehler		    Floyd Harris


Supper Club





November 2008


1  8:30 am #3 District School of Instruction


3  6:30 pm Supper Club


3  7:30 pm Stated Meeting


5  6:00 Wayne County Shrine Club


8  6:00 am Pancake & Sausage Breakfast at Albion


8  11:00 am Chowder at West Salem


10 5:00 pm Practice Night


15 8:00 am York Rite Unity Festival at Bridgeport


17 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


17 7:30 pm Stated Meeting


21 4:30 – 7:00 pm Chili Supper at Mt. Vernon


22 7:30 pm “December’s Rose” Presented By The                   


                    Valley of Danville AASR


26 7:00 pm Little Egypt Grand Lecturer’s Club 








Contact Information





Jason Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0480


Shawn Wells: (618) 599-2060


Sheldon Bunting: (618) 839-7041


Delman Bradshaw: (618) 516-1779


Dean Linder: (618) 516-1746


Dan Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0477


Billy Simpson: (618) 599-6214


Don Walker: (618) 599-1616


Gregg Benskin: (618) 599-2699


Freddie Vaughan Jr.: (618) 919-0631


Ron Walker: (618) 599-1609


Joe Pearce: (618) 231-5323


Jason Barnhart: (618) 599-6436











